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2. INFORMATION

2.1
The "How to Contribute to Sustainable Development " document provides a source of information on all stages of the development process from site selection through to layout and building design and on to construction practices.  It is based on guidance produced by the Borough of Wellingborough in April 2003.  It is proposed that the Council adopts the document as interim planning guidance to promote best practice pending the provision of guidance on Sustainable Development Principles by the Regional Assembly in 2005. A copy of the document and the consultation responses are available in the Members Room.

2.2
The Responses to consultation were reported to the Planning Policy Committee in October 2004 where it was resolved to recommend that the Executive adopt the Guidance as Supplementary Planning Guidance.

3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

3.1
The public consultation period ran for a six-week period to 30th September 2004. Copies were sent to the organisations listed at Appendix 1, and the draft was available on the Council’s web site.

4.
POLICY IMPLICATIONS

4.1
The policy impacts on the Borough Council’s key commitments to


1.
Work to improve the quality of life the borough and reduce poverty


2.
Protect and enhance the environment

3.
Ensure effective economic regeneration and encourage a healthy and thriving economy

4.2
Following the meeting of the Planning Policy Committee in October 2004 further consideration has been given to the status of Supplementary Planning Guidance and Supplementary Planning Documents and the context within the new planning system and it is recommended that at this stage the Guidance be progressed as Interim Planning Guidance. As such it will be a material planning consideration for development control purposes but will not have the weight of SPD. The document can then be progressed as an SPD either through the joint planning unit or by Kettering Borough Council as resources permit.

3.
FINANCIAL/RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS


None

PURPOSE OF REPORT





To inform the Executive of the recommendation of the Planning Policy Committee and seek formal approval of the interim planning guidance entitled Building Better Places – ‘How to contribute to sustainable development ‘





4.	RECOMMENDATION





The Policy and Enabling Manager (Planning) recommends that the Planning Policy Committee’s recommendation is agreed and that the amended guidance be adopted as Interim Planning Guidance.












